B O R O U G H   O F   K E T T E R I N G


At the Annual Meeting of the Council of the Borough of Kettering held at the Municipal Offices, Bowling Green Road, Kettering on Wednesday, 12th May 2004.

Present:

	Councillor
Eddie Brace (The Mayor)


"
Matt Lynch (The Deputy Mayor)


"
Linda Adams


"
Pat Anderson


"
Maurice Bayes


"
Gina Beale


"
Lloyd Bunday


"
James Burton


"
Robert Civil


"
David Coe


"
Paul Corazzo


"
Derek Darby


"
Mark Dearing


"
Maggie Don


"
Michelle Evans


"
Ted Evans


"
Terry Freer


"
Christopher Groome


"
Alex Gordon



	
"
Eileen Hales


"
Michael Harrison 


"
Jenny Henson


"
Larry Henson


"
Philip Hollobone


"
Belinda Humfrey


"
Ursula Jones


"
Steve King


"
Christopher Lamb


"
Shirley Lynch


"
Mary Malin


"
John Padwick


"
Bill Parker


"
Alan Pote


"
Gil Rennie


"
Chris Smith-Haynes


"
Greg Titcombe


"
Jonathan West


"
David Whyte


"
Alison Wiley




	
	


04.C.1
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Cedwien Brown, ruth Groome, Jim Hakewil, Jamie Richardson, Michael Tebbutt and Alan Whitlam.

04.C.2
VOTE OF THANKS

Councillor David Whyte proposed and Councillor Terry Freer seconded and it was unanimously


RESOLVED
that the thanks of the Council be accorded to Councillor Alan Pote and Mrs Christine Pote for their services as Mayor and Mayoress during the past Municipal Year.

04.C.3
MAYOR’S REPORT

In acknowledging the vote of thanks, the Mayor highlighted several of the 240 events attended by himself and the Mayoress during their year of office and stated that they had made many friends.  He commended the residents of the Borough for their generosity in supporting the Mayor's Charity and announced that the beneficiaries would be the Princes Trust and the Alzheimers Society.  The Mayor also announced that he had presented the Deputy Mayor and Mayoress, Councillor Eddie Brace and Mrs Daphne Brace, with a crystal bowl in appreciation of their work during their year of office.  He also thanked Mrs Christine Pote for her support as Mayoress.

04.C.4
ELECTION OF MAYOR

Councillor Paul Corazzo proposed and Councillor Robert Civil seconded and it was unanimously


RESOLVED
that Councillor Eddie Brace be elected Mayor of the Borough of Kettering for the ensuing Municipal Year.



Councillor Brace read and signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office before the Deputy Chief Executive.



The Mayor was then invested with the Insignia of Office by the retiring Mayor, assumed the Chair and expressed thanks for his election.

04.C.5
APPOINTMENT OF MAYORESS

The Mayor announced that he had appointed Mrs Daphne Brace to be the Mayoress for the ensuing Municipal Year, and invested her with the Chain of Office.

04.C.6
APPOINTMENT OF DEPUTY MAYOR

Councillor Lloyd Bunday proposed and Councillor Christopher Groome seconded and it was unanimously


RESOLVED
that Councillor Matt Lynch be appointed Deputy Mayor of the Borough of Kettering for the ensuing Municipal Year.



Councillor Matt Lynch read and signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office before the Deputy Chief Executive.



The Deputy Mayor was then invested with the Insignia of Office by the Mayor, and expressed thanks for his election.

04.C.7
APPOINTMENT OF DEPUTY MAYORESS

The Deputy Mayor announced that he had appointed Councillor Mrs Shirley Lynch to be the Deputy Mayoress for the ensuing Municipal Year.


The Mayor congratulated Councillor Mrs Lynch on her appointment and invested her with the Badge of Office.

04.C.8
APPOINTMENT OF MAYOR’S CHAPLAIN

The Mayor announced that he had appointed Canon George Burgon to be the Mayor’s Chaplain for the ensuing Municipal Year.

04.C.9
PRESENTATION OF COMMEMORATIVE MAYORAL BADGES


The Mayor presented commemorative mayoral badges to Councillor Alan Pote and Mrs Christine Pote.

04.C.10
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on 28th April 2004 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Mayor.

04.C.11
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None.

04.C.12
ELECTION OF LEADER AND DEPUTY LEADER


It was proposed by Councillor Michelle Evans and seconded by Councillor Mark Dearing and subsequently

RESOLVED
that  Councillor Terry Freer be appointed Leader of the Council for the ensuing Municipal year.


It was proposed by Councillor Pat Anderson and seconded by Councillor James Burton and subsequently

RESOLVED
that  Councillor Bill Parker be appointed Deputy Leader of the Council for the ensuing Municipal year.

04.C.13
APPOINTMENTS TO THE EXECUTIVE


Councillor Freer announced that the size of the Executive was to be increased to a total of seven members initially and later in the Municipal year would be increased to eight members.  He appointed the following members to the Executive and stated that portfolio details would be announced at a later date:-

Councillor Bill Parker 

Councillor Mary Malin


Councillor Christopher Lamb


Councillor Robert Civil 

Councillor James Hakewill

Councillor Belinda Humfrey

04.C.14
APPOINTMENT OF LEADER OF THE OPPOSITION


Notification was received that Councillor David Whyte had been appointed Leader of the Opposition.

04.C.15
PROGRAME OF ORDINARY AND SPECIAL DEBATE MEETINGS

RESOLVED
that the programme of ordinary and special debate meetings for 2004/05 be approved. (Attached as Appendix "A" to these minutes.)

04.C.16
APPOINTMENT OF MEMBERS AND SUBSTITUTES TO COMMITTEES, SUB-COMMITTEES AND OUTSIDE BODIES, AND THE APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRS AND DEPUTY CHAIRS TO COMMITTEES AND SUB-COMMITTEES

RESOLVED
that schedules of proposed appointments to committees, sub-committees and outside bodies, including the chairs and deputy chairs of committees and sub-committees be approved as submitted (attached as Appendix "B" to these minutes.), with the additional of the following amendments:- 


Recycling Task and Finish Group: Councillor Larry Henson (Chair) and Councillor Maurice Bayes (Deputy Chair)


Best Value Review of Culture, Leisure and Sport: Councillor Michael Harrison (Chair) and Councillor Mark Dearing (Deputy Chair)


Planning Sub-Committee "A": Councillor Chris Smith-Haynes (Deputy Chair)


Planning Policy Committee: Councillor Robert Civil (Deputy Chair)


Kettering Town Forum/A6 Towns Forum: Councillors Maurice Bayes and Christopher Lamb to be deleted from Kettering Town Forum and added to the A6 Towns Forum.
(The meeting began at 6.30 pm and ended at 7.25 pm)
Signed:  …………………………………………………….

The Mayor

AI


(Annual Council No. 1)


12.5.04


